ADVANCE \y108

October 2, 2009
The Honorable Robert M. Gates

Secretary of Defense

1000 Defense Pentagon

Washington, DC 20301-1000

Fax: 703-695-1219

Dear Mr. Secretary:

Members of the Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) are especially concerned about the recently announced plans by the TRICARE Management Activity to increase TRICARE Standard hospital inpatient and behavioral co-pays for Fiscal Year 2010. Of particular concern are the daily cost share fee increases for retirees, their families and survivors using TRICARE Standard for inpatient admissions at civilian hospitals. 


The $535 per day inpatient co-pay for these beneficiaries is already substantially higher than similar inpatient co-pays associated with other health insurance programs. In addition, the 21 percent increase to $645 is not only excessive, but contrary to your assurances earlier this year that the Defense Department would not propose TRICARE fee increases for FY 2010. The Association is also especially concerned about a potential increase of TRICARE Reserve Select (TRS) premiums in January. 


The Association respectfully requests a halt to implementation of the fee hikes consistent with your commitment earlier this year that there would be no TRICARE fee increases in FY 2010.


Your attention to this request is appreciated.

Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES


National Executive Director
JLB:aal
